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KEY DATES 
Start of Module 5 - 20th April (Week 1) 

Parents Forum - 11th May 7.00p.m. 

Module 5 ends (Week 1) - 22nd May 

Module 6 starts (Week 2) - 1st June 

Parent Tutor Day (Years 7Ð10) - 3rd June 

Darwin Upper School Awards (2.30pm) - 8th June 

Brunel Upper School Awards (2.30pm) - 9th June 

Da Vinci Upper School Awards (2:30pm) - 11th June 

Chaucer Upper School Awards (2:30pm) - 12th June 

Darwin Lower School Awards (2.30pm) - 15th June 

Brunel Lower School Awards (2.30pm) - 16th June 

Da Vinci Lower School Awards (2.30pm) - 18th June 

Chaucer Lower School Awards (2.30pm) - 19th June 

Year 9 End of Year Exam Fortnight - 22nd June 

Year 7 & 8 EBACC Exams Week - 22nd June 

Parents Forum (7.00pm) - 22nd June 

Year 11 Prom - 24th June 

Brunel/Da Vinci Sports Day Ð 25th June 

Chaucer/Darwin Sports Day Ð 26th June 

Year 7 & 8 non-EBACC Exams Week - 29th June 

Trust Sports Day Ð 1st July 

Activity & Rewards Week Ð 13th July 

 

Letter from the Principals 

Highlights

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the second edition of The Leigh Academy Newsletter. 
Modules Three and Four have certainly flown by and so much has 
happened at The Leigh during this time. The new leadership structure is 
having an impact across the Academy as this brings greater consistency 
and is supporting our drive to once again be an outstanding academy. We 
have also been working closely with staff to pursue the four overarching 
goals of ÔECPC - Excellence, Challenge, Partnerships and ConsistencyÕ as 
detailed in The Leigh Academy Vision statement.  
 
A key focus at this time of year is always to support our Year 11 and Post 
16 students who are about to embark on what will be the most challenging 
phase of their education so far and all The Leigh Academy staff are fully 
committed to supporting our students to achieve their potential in the 
forthcoming summer examinations. A reminder of the Twilight and Easter 
Revision Programme is included in this edition of the Newsletter.  
 
The recent analysis of data indicates that our Year 11 and Post 16 students 
are on track to achieve very impressive results this summer, which we 
anticipate will ensure that The Leigh continues to achieve the very best 
outcomes for our students.  
 

(continued on Page 2) 

Stem Challenge Day 

Page 3 

Helicopter Visit 

Page 4 
Former Leigh 
Academy student 
Justin Wells lands his 
Police helicopter on the 
field for a flying visit. 

Sports Reports 

Page 6 
Intra-College events, 
football reports and 
individual sports 

achievements. 

Year 7 & Year 8 
students worked with 
D&T, Maths, Science 
and PE for 2 excellent 
days of activities. 
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Letter from the Principals (continued) 

There has been a relentless drive to secure the high Standards and Expectations we set at The Leigh. This 
began with year group assemblies at the end of Module Two where all students were reminded of the 5 Rs 
which were also published in the Newsletter and in the end of Module letter to parents and are as follows: 
 

!             Readiness for learning and work 
!             Resilience in learning and work 
!             Responsibility for learning and work 
!             Reflection on learning and work 
!             Relationships for learning and work 

 

The Senior Leadership Team (SLT) has ensured that our students and staff display a Readiness for Learning 
and Work with daily uniform checks. Student Services Managers (SSMs), Vice Principals and Principals 
meet and greet students at the main Reception every day and check uniform. This is maintained in a calm, 
measured and sustainable manner. We have increased SLT presence and visibility and established a daily 
schedule to meet and greet students at the start and end of the day. SLT Academy Walks take place twice a 
day as well as increased Learning Walks, increasing the consistency of standards and support for teachers 
and students across the Academy. The Academy vision statement, the 5Rs and the Rewards and 
Consequences are now displayed in every learning space and classroom. 

Monitoring the use of Rewards and Consequences is important to ensure that the system is having an 
impact. 10,340 Reward events and 3290 Consequences events have been logged since September.  
 
We consistently monitor the quality of teaching and learning across The Academy and are delighted that 
86% of lessons are judged to be Good or Outstanding. The successful final Ôroll outÕ of student iPads has been 
completed and the sets of College iPads have now been allocated. The Leigh Academy purchased 40 iPads 
per college, which has allowed us to ensure that 100% of Year 7 and Year 8 students now have access to an 
iPad in all lessons. In addition each College also has a set of 30 iPads that can be booked by teachers to 
support the learning of students in Years 9 to 11 who do not have access to a mobile device. 
 
The Leigh is always proud of the wide range of partnerships that exist with our wider community and we 
are very excited about the most recent development with our neighbours Dartford Football Club, further 
details are included in this Newsletter. 
  
At the end of this Module we will be saying goodbye and good luck to Mr Barton our Director of Learning 
for Post 16 who will be leaving us to take up a post at Christ the King in Sidcup, Mr Barton has been at The 
Leigh since Sept 2011 and has been overseeing the provision for our Post 16 students for two years, he has 
supported our students to achieve excellent results and so many have progressed to University under his 
guidance. Mr Barton will be replaced by Mr Ware who is an experienced leader currently working in an 
academy in Maidstone.  
 
We wish you a restful and enjoyable Easter Break and we are very much looking forward to Module 5.  
 

Mrs Waterman, Miss McGill and Mrs Collins  
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Year 7 & 8 STEM Events 

The Year 7 and Year 8 students recently participated in the STEM Resilience Challenge Days on Tuesday 17th and 
Thursday 19th March. Students overcame a variety of tasks in Science, Maths, D&T and PE with a focus on trying to 
ensure teamwork, communication and resilience.  

Students were provided with a great opportunity to solve the 'who killed Mr 
Gear' by looking at the evidence left around the crime scene. Students had to 
work out whether it was Miss McGill, Mr Lindars or Mr Williams, with clues 
being investigated using various forensic techniques. During the Maths sessions, 
students had a variety of puzzles to solve and PE constructed an assault course 
as well as several other team building activities. The D&T task involved building 
the biggest tower out of newspaper which had to hold the weight of a large 
tangerine! Points were then awarded for the best group attitude, completion of 
tasks as well as overcoming the challenges with the most resilience. 
 
Throughout the day, the students expressed a real 'buzz' for learning and it was 
great to see a competitive but respectful approach by all. The overall result saw 
victory for both Year 7 and Year 8 Chaucer students, much to the delight of Mrs 
Collins. 
 
The day wouldn't have been possible without a large number of staff ensuring the 
activities were fun, enjoyable as well as educational. A great day was had by all 
and will continue with a similar event planned for the last week of Module Six. 
Thank you to everybody involved. 
 

Stuart Lindars 
Vice Principal Darwin College  
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Captain Justin Wells visits The Leigh Academy 

Following a very brief lunch all of the Year 10 students 
had the opportunity to go to the Lecture Theatre where 
Justin talked through his career to date highlighting how 
sometimes one may face rejection but resilience is the key 
to success. The students had the opportunity to ask 
questions which both Andy and Justin answered. 

As part of the Career Education Programme, the students 
benefitted from talking to individuals who have been 
successful in their career with a real passion and 
enthusiasm for their roles. 

 

Lesley Tannock 
Careers Advisor 

 

French Club  

4

French Club has really picked up pace this Module! 
Students in Year 7 and 8 have participated in a variety 
of exciting activities, such as creating quizzes for 
classmates, designing posters and even cheese tasting! 
Students are enjoying developing and sharing their 
knowledge of French language and culture. All Year 7 
and 8 students across the academy are warmly invited to 
join the fun on Tuesday afternoons from 4:00-5:00 in 
V.201. Ë bient™t 
 

Laura Chapman 
Teacher of French 

 

After 18 months of planning, Leigh Academy students 
were treated to a careers related activity that will be hard 
to beat. Captain Justin Wells a former Leigh Academy 
student and his colleague Sergeant Andy Hutchinson 
both from the Metropolitan Police flew into The Leigh 
Academy with one of the Metropolitan Police 
helicopters. 

Initially all of the Year 11, 12 and 13 students who have 
expressed an interest in joining the police or the armed 
forces were given the opportunity of a talk with both 
Justin and Andy while stood on the rugby pitch alongside 
the helicopter. The students then had the opportunity to 
watch a video on the Police Force demonstrating the 
different divisions within the force. 
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STEM Trip to Sandwich 

BBC News Report  

To celebrate Key Stage Three STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics) week a group of Year 7 and 8 students ventured to Sandwich for a 
morning of STEM activities. The day started off with a bang at the ÔBig Bang ShowÕ, 
where students saw physics come to life.  
 
Students became chemists, using their scientific skill to identify a mystery substance 
and enjoyed wearing their tinted goggles. They had a go at creating colourful science 
master-pieces by investigating the densities of sugar, honing their fine-motor skills by 
using micro-pippettes and looking at everyday objects under the microscope.  
 

Rebecca Page 
Co-ordinator of Learning for Science  

On Thursday 20th March, the BBC School News Reporters took to their notepads 
and cameras to create the best and most relevant stories that The Leigh Academy 
could offer. Students worked around the clock interviewing teachers and students 
about topics from STEM week as well as the planning for Leigh Fest. 
 
Prior to ÔNews DayÕ, the students organised themselves into groups and set about 
investigating stories of interest.  
 
The Performing Arts group created a lovely piece on ÔWhat dance means to 
Leigh studentsÕ, the Sports students spoke about the highlights of The Leigh 
sporting successes so far and the STEM team interviewed Year 8 students about 
their STEM Challenge and Resilience Day.  
 
The day was highly successful, with the highlight being a visit from Richard 
Leachman, the Craft and Lead Technical Coordinator at the BBC. Richard kept 
the pace of the day going by ensuring students set and met deadlines, showed 
them how to use the specialist cameras and gave useful tips throughout the day.  
 

Rebecca Page 
Co-ordinator of Learning for Science  
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Sports Reports 
Swimming Success 
In January The Leigh Academy entered its first Kent SchoolÕs 
swimming gala at Medway Park. Our swimmers entered 
races against a very strong field, many of whom already 
represent Kent. The results were tremendous for our first 
attempt and a special mention must go to Oscar Wilson who 
achieved 8th place overall in the Kent County Swimming 
competition.  
 
A massive thank you must go to Mr Ladley for attending the 
events and Mrs Wilson for her continued support when 
arranging the event, the students and attending the events. 
 
Results as follows: 
  
Charlotte Nanson 100m Butterfly 1.33.96 (24th),  
                              100m Freestyle 1.15.92 (35th),  
Grace Ladley  100m Freestyle 1.09.45 (15th),  
                       100m Backstroke 1.16.49 (12th),  
Amy Farthing      200m Individual Medley 2.38.78 (8th),  
                           100m Backstroke 1.10.98 (7th), 
Kabin Gurung     100m Freestyle 1.06.32 (10th)  
                            100m Butterfly 1.19.70  
Oscar Wilson   100m Breaststroke  (4th) 
                              8th overall - Kent County Championships 
 

PE Learning Area 

District Football Report 
The last group games of the District Schools football competition were 
played throughout February and March. It was a proud moment for 
The Leigh Academy with all five team from Year 7 Ð 11 reaching the 
semi finals. The performance of the Year 7 team was impressive, 
reaching the finals without dropping one point during their matches.  
 
Callum Sturgess starred for the Year 11 team, scoring numerous goals 
and assisted in many during their 12-1 win against Oasis Academy and 
the 10-3 win over Meopham. The Year 11 team also recorded a 1-1 
draw against current District Champions Northfleet TC therefore, have 
a realistic chance of winning the District trophy this year. 
 
Other excellent footballing displays during the group stages came from 
Billy Burns (Darwin Year 7), Brandon Lovell (Year 8 Brunel), Joedon 
Gugas-Cowin (Year 9 Chaucer) and Harry Paine (Da Vinci Year 10). 
 
 

PE Learning Area 
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Year 8 Football Team 
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Trips & Visits 
Ski Trip 2015 
35 students travelled to Lake Tahoe and San Francisco for the 2015 
USA Ski visit during February half term. Five days were spent skiing in 
the resorts of Alpine Meadows and Squaw Valley in Lake Tahoe. The 
standard of skiing by all students was very good by the end of the visit 
as all students improved their skiing skills dramatically. ÔBest SkierÕ 
awards went to Josh Harrington (Da Vinci), James Kiley (Da Vinci), 
Solomon Usher (Darwin), Harry Aylmer (Darwin) and Sofia Shepherd 
(Chaucer) for their respective ski groups. Additionally, Samantha 
Booker (Chaucer) and Fraser Osborne-Holland (Brunel) were awarded 
ÔBest StudentÕ for their good behaviour during the visit. 
 
The weather was excellent for the duration, reaching 15 degrees, even 
when skiing. For the last two days of the trip, students got a chance to 
take in the sights of San Francisco, visiting Alcatraz, the Golden Gate 
Bridge and riding on a tram around Pier 39 and the City of San 
Francisco. 
 
The 2016 ski trip to Pila in Italy is now in the planning stages. There 
are still places available so please see Mr Pickett in the PE Learning 
Area for a letter with the details. 
 

Andrew Pickett 
Teacher of PE 

 

Year 13 Business Trip to Brussels 

7

As part of their coursework, the Year 13 Business Double Award group 
organised and ran their own event last Module. They worked really hard 
over the course of 3 months to organise a trip to Brussels and were in 
charge of everything from transport and hotel to excursions and restaurants. 
 
We visited the European Parliament, a chocolate factory and the iconic 
Atomium as well as having time to see some of the sights Brussels has to 
offer. The visit was a great success, which was due to the hard work the 
students demonstrated in and outside of the classroom. The following 
students should be proud of their organization and achievement: 
 
Kaela Lucchesi 
Tinotenda Munyanyi 
Danielle Eyles 
Samuel Homes 
Ellie Beesley 
Nana Agyemfra 
Patricija Kavaliauskaite 
Sandesh Rai 
 
 

Jack Karnovski  
Teacher of Business Studies 
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Intra College Football 

The week commencing Monday 2nd March saw the start of the 
highly anticipated, Boys Intra College Football Competition. The 
competition lived up to previous years expectation with many 
close, competitive matches. Please see below for the ÔPlayer of the 
TournamentÕ and ÔWinning TeamsÕ:  
 
 
Player of the tournament 

Year 7 Ð Shakai Estwick (Brunel) 
Year 8 Ð Ibrahim Atomanson (Brunel) 
Year 9 Ð Spencer Fielder ( Da Vinci) 
Year 10 Ð Tommy Carter (Chaucer) 
 
2015 College Champions 
Year 7 Ð Da Vinci 
Year 8 Ð Brunel 
Year 9 Ð Darwin 
Year 10 Ð Chaucer 
 

PE Learning Area 

Equestrian Success 
On the 15th March Jessica Whitehead (BR) competed at an affiliated 
show at Cobham Manor Equestrian Centre in Maidstone. 
 
Jessica competed in 2 prelim classes and came second in  the category 
15 class with 65% and 1st in the prelim 17 with fantastic marks of 
70.19%. These higher scores will go to Jessica qualifying for the British 
Dressage Summer Regionals. 
 
 

Emma Hunt 
Co-ordinator of Learning for PE 

Year 7 DragonÕs Den 
As part of their study of media and persuasive language, the Brunel Year 7s took part 
in a 'Dragon's Den' style chocolate project. The students were put into groups and 
asked to design and market a new chocolate bar. The students pitched their ideas to 
our Principal, Miss McGill. 
 
The students amazed us with their professional pitches, some students even produced 
delicious chocolate testers. Students raised the bar, creating advertisements on their 
iPads, displaying keys that would impress industry professionals. After careful 
deliberation, it was a tough call but Team 'Universe' won, their pitch was superb. We 
hear that Cadbury's can't wait to work with themÉ 
 
Team Universe: Samuel Judge, Michael Mitchell, Ethan O'Neil and Henry Jinks 
 

Nina Adams 
Teacher of English 



 

 9 9

The Music Learning Area ran a school trip to see the Disney musical, ÔThe 
Lion KingÕ at The Lyceum Theatre in London on 12th March. Twenty seven 
students were treated to a special surprise at the start of the show where they 
got to meet a member of the cast and received a poster and programme. The 
show was a brilliant example of technical and musical creativity to inspire our 
students in their future projects in the Expressive Arts Learning Area. 
 

Music Learning Area 

Vocal Workshop with Mike King 

Gamelan Trip for BTEC Music Performance students  
On Thursday 19th March, our BTEC Music students 
were treated to a visit to the South Bank Centre, where 
they participated in an Indonesian Gamelan orchestra 
workshop for the unit on World Music. Students were 
able to discover a great deal about this very unique 
instrumental ensemble with Dr Sophie Ransby. All of 
the group performed a part on the various percussion 
instruments and have gained a deeper and hands-on 
understanding of the genre for the BTEC Unit they are 
currently completing. 
 

Music Learning Area 

On Thursday 5th March, the Music Learning Area 
held a workshop for some of our best singers with 
professional vocal coach Mr Mike King. Mike is currently a 
vocal coach on BBCÕs The Voice and has previously worked 
with Mark Ronson, Florence and the Machine and as a 
vocal coach on X-Factor.  

All of the singers developed their confidence and 
performance techniques by singing a song they had chosen. 
They all then learnt Defying Gravity from the musical 
ÔWickedÕ, a very challenging song, which our vocalists sang 
beautifully. We really are very lucky to have such amazing 
talent here at The Leigh and Mr King was very impressed by 
every one of our participants. 
 

Kim Miles 
Co-ordinator of Music 

Miss Miles and Mr Wait have been delivering a project at The Bridge Youth Centre in Dartford to 
students from the local area along with some of our own Leigh Academy students. We are creating a 
promotional music video to go out to schools in the local area and build partnerships in making music and 
media. The project has given the young people the opportunity to meet some of the staff here and learn 
more about music, music technology and video production in a vocational setting. 
 

Music Learning Area 

Music Video Promo @ The Bridge Project 

The Lion King  
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Writing Week 
The Leigh Academy had its first 'Writing Week' in Module 4 
with some fantastic events taking place.  

Students took part in a Writing Workshop day, with sessions 
on Poetry, Calligraphy, Creative writing and Song Writing. X-
Factor featured group, ÔBrick CityÕ, led a fantastic sessions on 
song writing which saw both Key Stage 3 and 4, writing and 
singing their own songs! 

In addition, staff and students entered story and poetry writing 
competitions.   

Winners of the 100 Words On Love staff competition were 
celebrated in assemblies, to inspire students further, whilst 8 
students had their poetry entries chosen to be published in the 
Young Writers' Poetry Anthology!  

Finally, some words from Joel Clement-Holder and Sion 
Margrave (Darwin, Year 8), when asked to describe love in 
their Creative Writing workshop: 

 

Ò70 years is a rather long time. However, whenever his lips pressed 
against hers, his heart would yearn for another. Just one time more. 
Whenever her absence appeared, his heart would burn like a 
thousand suns and when she was there, an army of firefighters 
came.Ó 

 

Danielle Deschamps  
Literacy Co-ordinator 

 

Readathon & World Book Day 
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To kick - start the excitement for World Book Day, 20 
students participated in a Readathon on Wednesday 4th 
March to help raise my money for 4 charities: CLIC Sargent, 
Roald DahlÕs Marvellous ChildrenÕs Charity, ReadWell and 
Together for Short Lives. The students raised £225, which 
was an excellent achievement for 4 very worthy causes. 
Congratulations to all who took part. 

World Book Day on Thursday 5th March was a great 
success with students exchanging their tokens for a free book 
to keep. By the end of the day students had taken 155 books. 
 

Sarah Dunne 
Librarian 
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In February we celebrated Chinese New Year, welcoming the Year of the 
Goat with College assemblies and Tutor Time activities. Year 7 students 
were treated to the Lion Dance performance by the Shaolin Culture 
Dance Group. At the end of the week Dartford Chinese School held their 
New Year celebrations at The Leigh with singing, dancing and playing of 
traditional Chinese instruments by some of the children from the school. 
A real delight for the audience, including The Worshipful the Mayor of 
Dartford, Councillor Avtar Sandhu MBE. 
  
If you or your child is interested in attending Mandarin or martial arts 
lesson on Saturday mornings at The Leigh then please contact Alvin 
Chan, Head of Dartford Chinese School at alvinchan888@yahoo.com.uk 
 

Julia Collins 
Principal of Chaucer and Darwin Colleges 

Chinese New Year 
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Dartford Football Club is creating a partnership wi th The Leigh Academy, to give students the opportunity to continue 
working towards their A-Levels whilst pursuing thei r passion in Football.  

Phil Murray (Head of DFC Youth Development) and Sean Scolding (DFC Community Lead) have been working alongside 
Simon Beamish (Leigh Academies Trust CEO), Sue Crocker (Leigh Academies Trust Business Director) and Sharon 
Waterman (Leigh Academy Principal) in order for the scheme to come together. With The Leigh Academy and Dartford FC 
being located next door to each other it was an opportunity that no one involved could miss out on and a chance to create an 
ongoing partnership. 

Dartford FC already has an Academy in place, which runs in 
partnership with SCL and offers students the chance to gain 
BTECs along with qualifications and experience in football. 
Due to many young adults aspiring to go to university after 
their school education is over, the necessity of A Levels is 
something that students would currently miss out on at 
Dartford. The new partnership with The Leigh Academy now 
enables those who have a passion for football to continue their 
studies towards the qualifications they need whilst receiving 
regular training and coaching from highly qualified FA coaches 
affiliated to the football club, plus the opportunity to represent 
the club at levels between Youth Conference Alliance and 
College Football Teams with the possibility of progressing into 
the First Team or higher.  

With A Levels such as Biology, Media Studies and P.E. to choose from there is a suitable variety of options available for any 
candidate who is interested in the scheme. In order for students to gain their place on the course they must obtain 5 GCSEs 
grade A-C including Maths and English. Once their academic application is successful they will be offered a trial at Dartford 
Football Club. 

At the official press launch for the event on Wednesday 4th March it was a chance for everyone involved to come together and 
celebrate the partnership created. Dartford FC Co-Chairman Steve Irving and Cllr Jeremy Kite, who is a Director of both 
Dartford FC and the Leigh Academy Trust, was in attendance to support the scheme along with DFC First Team Manager 
Tony Burman who will be working closely with the Academy Team that is formed of the successful candidates in September. 
  
An Information Evening was held at The Leigh Academy on 
Wednesday 18th March at 6:30pm for students and their 
parents or guardians who were interested in the scheme to be 
able to gain more information, meet everyone involved from 
both The Leigh Academy and Dartford FC and to have any 
questions answered.  
 
For further information, please contact Valerie Ludlow Ð 
Admission Secretary (valerie.ludlow@leighacademy.org.uk) 

Dartford Football Club teams up with The Leigh Academy 
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100% of 2013/14  
KMT trainees seeking 
employment found 
jobs ± with over  
half of these in our 
consortium schools.

ª Excellent use of experienced,  
often charismatic, school ±  
based practitioners to deliver  
high quality trainingº   Ofsted

ª My mentor helped me by modelling outstanding teaching 
and giving me constructive, meaningful advice.º

Life in a school is busy and demanding but hugely 
rewarding. A teacher's role is challenging and  
stimulating and never dull. Our trainees come from  
a wide variety of backgrounds and experience ±  
some may be recent graduates from university, others  
may be bankers, IT specialists or experienced  
professionals looking for a change.

Whatever their background they will leave us with  
the skills needed to be a successful teacher, ready  
to help shape the lives of the children of the future.

The KMT approach
K Outstanding teacher training in a range  

of subjects and ages

K School led training across 3 routes

K Individual support from subject specialist  
mentors and senior teachers

K Guaranteed training placements in two  
of our partner schools in North Kent,  
West Kent and Medway.

K Dedicated support for professionals changing careers

K Exceptional record of employment 
for successful trainees

K A high level of commitment to all our trainees

K Excellent trainee grades on completing the course

Quality Teaching for Quality Learning
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Call 01322 620518 or visit www.kmtraining.org.uk

Kent & Medway Training (KMT), c/o The Leigh Academy, Green Street Green Road, Dartford, Kent DA1 1QE

KMT IS CURRENTLY 
TRAINING ACROSS 
3 ROUTES

The PGCE (Professional)  
in Maths, Physics, 
Chemistry and Biology, 
Modern Foreign 
Languages, English, 
History, Geography,  
and Business Studies 
(validated by the 
University of Brighton)

School Direct non-
salaried route on a 
range of subjects and 
age phases leading to 
either QTS or QTS  
and PGCE  Secondary  
in the above subjects.

School Direct salaried 
route (mainly for  
those with 3 years'  
experience in addition  
to their degree)  
leading to Quali®ed 
Teacher Status only.
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